
SELECTMEN MEETING 
 
October 12, 2011 
 
Present: Margaret Schillemat, Chair; Warren Hammack, Selectman. 
 
Others Attending: Edith Drinkwater, John Shea, Treasurer; Mike Tarr, Road Agent; 
Edith Notman, Bud French, Loret Simonds. 
 
All paperwork was signed and read. 
 

1) The Department of Labor came to a meeting with Warren Hammack, 
selectman and Richard Pratt, Police Chief; yesterday, Wednesday 10 12, 
2011. They inspected all of the Town buildings and left a list of things that 
need to be put into place as soon as possible. The town will receive a full 
report in about 2 weeks. 

 
2) Mike Tarr reported on the snowmobile trail bridge etc. The bridge is now 5 

feet wide and 12 feet long. It’s approximately 5 or 6 years old. It looks like Mr. 
LeDoux would probably make the class 6 road better. He wants to make the 
bridge 10 feet wide by 12 feet long. This is to get a groomer across the 
bridge. This does not appear to be a State approved snowmobile trail. The 
selectmen would like more clarification on this matter. 

 
3) John Shea, Treasurer will be getting all paperwork in order to send to 

Peterbilt for the purchase of the Town Highway Truck. 
 
4) Margaret called for a Executive Session for RSA 91-A 3II (a+c). Warren 

seconded the motion. Motion passed. 
 
5) At 9:00 the executive session closed and the selectmen’s meeting resumed. 

Edith Notman was asked to be on the Safety and Health Committee but she 
cannot do this right now. 

 
6) Loret Simonds – Marlborough, NH came to check on the meetings that were 

held in Harrisville with the 4 towns. She spoke to the selectmen about what 
was happening now and who attended the meetings in Harrisville. 


